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14''' August, 2002

NANANGO


SHIRE

COUNCIL

The Secretary Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services Room SG.64 Parliament House CANBERRA ACT 2600

PO Box 10 Nanango Queensland 4615 Australia

Telephone: 07 4171 6800 Facsimile: 07 4163 1729

Dear Madam,

The Shire of Nanango has a population of approximately 8,400 residents and encompasses the towns of Nanango, Blackbutt, Benarkin, Maidenwell and the Bunya Mountains. The major banks have closed branches in the shire and thus commanded that their clients utilise branches in Kingaroy ‑ some have remained in agency form with limited services and hours of operation.

The NAB departed Blackbutt and left the area to be serviced only by an agency of the Commonwealth Bank through the Post Office. The Nanango Shire Council in co‑operation with the Electricity Credit Union established an agency in the Shire Chamber Office. While providing a higher level of service for the residents the ECU is financially supported by the Council with the provision of wages for the ECU staff member and operational costs.

The establishment of a Rural Transaction Centre in Blackbutt that provides many Government Department services has been a true advantage for these residents and is instrumental in cutting travelling time and expense by residents not having to travel to a larger regional town to avail themselves of these services.

The Westpac and Commonwealth banks closed their branches in Nanango and left an in‑store agency in a pharmacy and access to some services through the Post Office. This situation was not well accepted and through the dedication of a hard working steering committee a Community Banks was established with the aid of Heritage Building Society. This financial institution although in its infancy is very effective and well supported.

Whilst the major banking organisations promote on‑line services available to all, telephone services and internet services could be improved in our area to facilitate these changes.

Yours faithfully,

Richard Brittain. 
Chief Executive Officer.

E‑mail: ceoCnanango.qld.gov.au Website: www.nanango.qld.gov.au

Building Enquiries
07 4171 6822

Rates Enquiries
07 4171 6813

Engineering Enquiries
07 4171 6844

